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Greetings to you all, 
 
Thank you so much for the 90%+ of you who took up the opportunity to talk with your childôs 
teacher last week. We are very thankful that you took the time to come in - for so many of us you 
have filled in an unknown óbackstoryô which we can now use to assist your child in their learning 
and achievements. 
 

At our assemblies on 16th and 23rd of February, ten keen senior students presented their 
speeches, as they were keen to be our Head Students for 2018. We were all very impressed with 
the calibre and variety of their presentations. 
 

The senior students then voted for the two who they thought would best represent them.  
Yesterday it was my pleasure to introduce the school to our Head Students for 2018  
 
 

James Johnston  
    and  

Maraanea Matika 
 

Congratulations to you both and we are 
looking forward to working alongside you this 
year. 

 
 
 
 
 

Following the head student election, house meetings were held to elect the House Captains for 
2018 and it is my pleasure to congratulate the following students who were elected as house 
leaders: 

Kauri  Sophie Gavin and Theodore van Vugt 

Kowhai  Ryan Salmons and Peyton Woolerton 

Pohutukawa  Summa Buchanan and Lauren Verryt 

Rimu  Tamsin Gurnell and Phoebe MacDonald 
 

On Sunday a group of our students participated, with a 
parent, in the XRace up at Waikato University. This race 
involved a series of challenges.  Riley Dons and his dad 
Reuben won Rileyôs age group championship and finished 
overall second over all age groups. The overall winner 
was an ex Gordonton students Layla Annear and her dad 
Lance. 

Congratulations to everyone who took part on Sunday. 
 

Mary and I had an interesting experience over the 
weekend. On approaching New Plymouth our phones started to scream with a Civil Defence 
emergency warning. The main water pipe for the city was damaged last week by Cyclone Gita 
and the water will not be safe to drink until this Thursday. So what did this mean? It was like 
travelling in a third world country. All water had to be boiled for 2 minutes - there would be issues 
with automatic cut off in jugs. Many cafes couldnôt get the water hot enough for coffees so werenôt 
selling them. You had to be careful in showers to not get water into your mouth, using bottled 
water for cleaning of teeth and washing faces, much using of hand sanitisers, and definitely not 
eating any food that had been washed and eaten raw. Oh yes no ice in drinks! 

We take our water from the tap very casually until we canôt use it! 
Regards, David and the staff. 
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SKOOL LOOP 

HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED OUR SCHOOL APP YET!! 
 

Skool Loop is a free parent app that provides you with information about what's happening at our school. 
 

Please download the app.  To get your class notifications please go to the Notices tab and press the 

three lines at the top rightðselect the group/s you wish to join. 

ROOM 3/4 CAMP FUNDRAISER 

Room 3/4 will be selling juicies on Wednesdays and Fridays at lunchtime Juicies are $1 

each.   

 

REQUEST FROM ROOM 2     -     LEATHER JACKETS 

Does anyone have any leather jackets that Room 2 can borrow.  Please see Sammy in 

Room 2.  Thank you 

 

WINTER SPORTSðFINAL CALL 

We have extended our registration deadline until this Friday 2 March. If your child wants to 

play football, hockey or netball this season please go 

to www.farmmates.com/gssrego2018 to complete registration. If youôve already registered 

and havenôt had a personal confirmation message other than the automated message at 

sign up please email sports@gordonton.school.nz. This Friday is our final deadline. Any 

registrations received after this date will be considered on a space available basis.  
 

COMING  UP   
March 5-7 Room 3 & 4 camp 

   9 Yr 7/8 Leadership 

 26 Individual Photos 

 30 Good Friday 

April 02 Easter Monday 

 03 Easter Tuesday 

 06 Class Photos 

 13 Last day of Term 1ðDavidôs last day 

Regards, 

David, Mary, Daniel, Sammy, Nicky, Katrina, Jaimee, Grant, Karen, Marie, Trina,    
Angela, Rachael D, Chris, Dee, Michelle, Hayley, Brooke, Fiona, Dynelle, Tracey,  
Rebecca, Amanda, Alex, Alison and Blair. 

VOTE FOR GORDONTON SCHOOL 
http://www.schoolgen.co.nz/voteforyourschool/ 

http://www.farmmates.com/gssrego2018
mailto:sports@gordonton.school.nz

